
CHURCH OF ST. AUGUSTINE, Larchmont, New York 
OCTOBER 14, 2018     

 TWENTY EIGHTH SUNDAY OF ORDINARY TIME   

Pastor’s Corner 
CAMELS ON THE WAY 

      There was a time when Catholic popular piety promised that in 
addition to regular Mass attendance and annual confession, wearing 
a scapular; making the nine First Fridays or collecting an adequate 
number of plenary indulgences were good investments in eternal life 
insurance. Lighting candles and praying for the souls in purgatory 
worked like today’s supplementary policies. 
     Those practices might have been like what the fellow in today’s 
Gospel was looking for when he asked, “What must I do to inherit 
eternal life?” Jesus responded with the core demands of their tradi-
tion in relation to others: Do no harm and respect your elders. We 
might interpret this response as a way of saying, “If you want an 
inheritance, live as a faithful member of the family.” 
     When the fellow said he had all that covered, Jesus admired his 
zeal and invited him to up the ante to the absolute limit. This was no 
suggestion of praying an extra psalm each day or wearing a religious 
symbol. Offering him the invitation of his life, Jesus said, in essence: 
“Drop every other ambition, free yourself from all ties, distribute 
what you have to the neediest and join us on the road.” The poor 
guy was stunned. The word Mark uses for his reaction describes a 
sudden storm. 
     Mark tells us that the seeker went his way in mourning. This may 
be the only Gospel encounter that left both Jesus and the person 
who came to him unhappy.  
     Jesus turned to his disciples and, rather than criticize the de-
parting seeker; he drew on his ample store of Hebrew hyperbole and 
explained that it’s easier for a camel to get through the eye of a nee-
dle than for a wealthy person to enter the kingdom of God. The im-
age was enough to break the tension. Jesus then reminded them 
that things they were absolutely incapable of accomplishing are 
astoundingly possible with God. 
     Hearing that, Peter chimed in on behalf of the group and said that 
they had  given up everything to follow him. Instead of mentioning 
their persistent jockeying for power and willingness to disregard 
“unimportant” people, Jesus reassured them that those who risked 
everything for him and the Gospel would receive far more than they 
could have imagined—in fact, God would stretch their hearts and 
minds so they could become family with people far beyond the 
boundaries of their current concepts of kin and community. Jesus 
seemed to be telling them, “You are good camels on your way to the 
needle. Now let God reshape you for what is to come.” 
     Today’s Gospel reminds us that every Christian is called to partici-
pate in Jesus’ mission. That call is personal and unique, tailored to 
the gifts and needs of each person. Each is free to accept or reject it. 
It calls forth much more than praying an extra psalm or wearing a 
scapular. At the same time, we are never called to the impossible—
but rather to be open to what is possible with the help of God. With 
Peter and the gang, we are all invited to accept being camels on the 
way to becoming more than we can imagine. 
Sister Mary McGlone Celebration Publications October 14, 2018. 

MASS INTENTIONS 

 

 
Week of October 15thðOctober 21st        

Monday, October 15th 
       7:45 am Isabella Cilento 
       9:00 am Phil Power 

 Tuesday, October 16th 
       7:45 am Richard Smith         
       9:00 am  Sarah & John Treacy                         
 Wednesday, October 17th  
       7:45 am                         
       9:00 am  Linda Jannetti      

 Thursday, October 18th 
       7:45 am Bliss Bruen 
       9:00 am Christy Padin   
  Friday, October 19th 
        7:45 am  
        9:00 am Bridget Paolucci 
 Saturday, October 20th 
        9:00 am Martin Waters 
        5:00 pm Jean Paonessa 

Sunday, October 21st 
       9:00 am  John Difolco                          
       10:30 am Debbie Contopoulos 
     12:00 pm William             
       5:00 pm Norma Connor 

NOTE FROM THE PASTOR: 

 “Teach us to number our days aright, that we may gain wisdom of heart.” 
PS 90:12 

WE PRAY 

     For those who are ill, including:  Sandy Albert,  Cindy 
Augustine, Ellen R. Barbieri, Peter Benjamin, Frank 
Booth, Nelly Carillon, Debbie Coangelo, Teresa Cogan, 
Caryn Colombo, Conall Crean, Bernier De Comes, 
Melania DiDomizio, David DiPietro, Mary Ann Dolan, 
Marlene Dufort, Mark Elliott, Loren Finnell, Mary Eliza-
beth Fraioli, Marty Gary, Jana Geyer, Robert Glickman, 
Alessandria Glickman, Eleanor Gordon, Patricia Haworth, 
Kerry Hegarty, Robert Heyde, Harvey and Mary Humph-
rey, Carol Hrabsky, Maureen Kohler, Fred Kriegel, Doro-
thy & Dave Lakso, Zachary Lawrence, Rose Leghorn, Lori 
Lamberti, Mary Lou Mannix, Martin Martinez, Bob Mor-
ris, Calum Murray, Elizabeth Murray, Patricia Clifford 
Newman, Doris Nogueira, Scotty Norton, Doris O’Toole, 
Jack Pastor, Adriana Patino, Annmarie Shower,  Susan 
Testa, Annette Treacy, Joan Troccoli,  Rosemary Walsh, 
Nicholas James Walsh, Martin Waters, Missy Wey, Mary 
Williams, and Billy Zarcone.  We also  pray for all those 
intentions in our Book of Prayer in the vestibule of the 
church. May all find healing and comfort in Jesus Christ. 



PARISH STEWARDSHIP 
     We are grateful to all who contribute so generously 
each week.  We do recommend that you use parish en-
velopes or WeShare.  Please call the rectory for details or 
to register.                          

Total Collection this week—$5,406.00 
          Total ParishPay was $4,500.00 
         Total Collection — ϷфΣфлсΦлл 

       Attendance Last weekend was 715 
Thank you for your support and generosity. 

MIDNIGHT RUN NEEDS  
YOUR HELP  

     The next Midnight Run for our parish will be on Friday, 
November 9th. We are looking for contributions of gently 
used men’s clothing, especially jeans, hoodies, and jackets, 
men’s sneakers and backpacks and travel size toiletries. 
Your donations are greatly appreciated and can be placed 
in the Midnight Run box at the entrance of the church or 
in the porch in front of the rectory at 18 Cherry Avenue. 
CƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ aŀǊȅ LǊǿƛƴ ŀǘ фмп-роф-нулу 
ƻǊ ŜƳŀƛƭ ƳŀǊȅƛǊǿƛƴофмϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ  
     We also need volunteers to provide lunches which we 
will give to the homeless. To volunteer to make lunches, 
contact Victoria Rizzo-Nikou  at dr.vickinikou@gmail.com.  

RENEW REBUILD IMPACT REPORT 
     Construction is ongoing to add a handicap accessible 
bathroom to the vestibule of the church. Please pardon 
our appearance as the project is under way.  TƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ 
ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǎƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ȅƻǳǊ Řƻƴŀǝƻƴǎ 
ǘƻ ǘƘŜ мнрǘƘ !ƴƴƛǾŜǊǎŀǊȅ /ŀƳǇŀƛƎƴ. 

CLOTHING AND KITCHEN 

ITEM DRIVE 

     The next St. Augustine Clothing Drive for the Little 
Sisters of the Assumption in Harlem, NY is scheduled 
for Sunday, October 28th, 9:00 am—мΥлл pm in the caf-
eteria. Most needed items include: Men’s, Women’s 
and Children’s clothing as well as bedding, linens, towels, 
accessories, shoes and kitchen items and Thanksgiving/
Christmas items. (Please no VCR tapes or books, comput-
ers, printers or ripped or stained clothing.) If you would 
like to help sort and load, kindly let us know. For ques-
tions and or to volunteer, contact Hillary Collins 
at cucciah@gmail.com. 

WEDDING ANNIVERSARY MASS 
     All couples who are celebrating their 50th, 40th 
or 25th wedding anniversary—your priests and par-

ish would like to honor and congratulate you at our Annual 
Anniversary Mass, followed by dinner in the rectory din-
ing room, Saturday, November 3rd. tƭŜŀǎŜ Ŏŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǊŜŎǘƻǊȅ 
ŀǘ фмп-уоп-мннл ǘƻ RSVP by Sunday, October 14th if you 
would like to attend. 

17TH ANNUAL  
WALK FOR HOUSING 

   SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 4TH 
     Your walk can build a world of hope. Get a sponsor. Get 
lots of sponsors and Join Us on Sunday, November 4th, for 
a fun filled walk while helping to raise money for Fuller 
Center for Housing, όŦƻǊƳŜǊƭȅ Iŀōƛǘŀǘ ŦƻǊ IǳƳŀƴƛǘȅ 
²ŜǎǘŎƘŜǎǘŜǊΦύ Fuller is a non-profit organization that builds 
affordable housing for low-income working families and 
veterans with special needs. The walk is less than two 
miles so everyone can participate. Start raising pledges 
today! The walk begins at 1:00 pm at Constitution Park, 
(across from St. Augustine Church) and continues to Man-
or Park and back. Refreshments will be served in the cafe-
teria following the walk. Pledge forms are available in the 
church vestibule and  on the porch in front of the rectory. 
     For more information abetkowski@staugustineny.org 
or call Anne Avenius 914-527-6762. 

MASS FOR DECEASED  
PARISHIONERS 

     On Friday, November 2nd, at 7:30 pm Mass, our 
parish will gather to remember all deceased parishioners 
of our parish. All who were buried from our church since 
the last All Souls Day will be named and a candle will be lit 
for each of them in their memory. If you would like to par-
ticipate in this Mass, please contact Sr. Muriel at 914-834-
1220 or email srmuriel@staugustineny.org by Tuesday, 
October 23rd. 

ALL SAINTS DAY 
Holy Day of Obligation 

THURSDAY NOVEMBER 1ST 
          MASS SCHEDULE 

7:45 & 9:00 am, 12:00 Noon & 7:30 pm 

SECOND COLLECTION 
OCT.  21st  MISSION SUNDAY 

     World Mission Sunday affords all baptized Catholics an 
opportunity to celebrate their missionary vocation 
through prayer and sacrifice for the missionary work of 
the Church. 
     We are called upon to assist both spiritually and finan-
cially the more than 1,150 “young churches” in Asia, Afri-
ca, the Pacific Islands, and Latin America, all of which 
have the same needs that the United States once had. 
     With this in mind, please be as generous as your 
means allow this World Mission Sunday so that the Prop-
agation of the Faith can continue to spread the “Good 
News” to the growing faith communities of our day.  
Faithfully in Christ, Timothy Michael Cardinal Dolan, 
Archbishop of New York. 

mailto:cucciah@gmail.com


MOVING? NEW TO THE PARISH? 
     Our warmest welcome to all who worship with our 
parish family, whether long-time residents or newly ar-
rived in the parish.  If you are not registered, or need to 
update our records, please call the rectory—914-834-
1220 or register by visiting the Parish website at 
www.staugustineny.org/register ,email abetkow-
ski@staugustineny.org   Welcome! 

      The items requested for October 
SOUP, PASTA & CEREAL 

     Donations of food can be left in the baskets at 
the front & side entrances to the church during the 

day and especially from the  
children during  

the 10:30 am Sunday Mass.   
Thank you for your continued generosity. 

LADIES AUXILIARY NEWS 
     We hope you complete the sign up sheet and mail it in 
soon to volunteer for the Holly Party, which will be held on 
Friday, December 7th. We especially need volunteers to 
solicit gifts from the local merchants; your hairdresser, gift 
store, deli etc. Also, if you have any new gifts or “almost” 
new gifts from a fund raiser, birthday etc., please call Anne
-Mieke or Ann, or bring the items to the rectory with your 
name, address and phone number included with the gifts. 
We need your help, please volunteer. 
     The invitation for the Holly Party will be mailed in the 
middle of October. 
     For more information call Anne-Mieke Smeets 
at 914-834-0194 or Ann Meehan at 914-834-
1230. 

COLLECTION OF BABY GIFTS 
     Sister Diane Prusinski after many years of service 

to Rosalie Hall Home, a shelter for unwed mothers in the 
Bronx, has retired. To continue her mission, as has been 
the custom here at St. Augustine’s, a collection of new in-
fantΩs clothing will take place during the first week of No-
vember to help supply these new mothers with gifts for 
their babies. If you do handiwork or shop the sales, 
please plan to start soon to provide a layette-size item for 
this event. Watch the bulletin for further information. 

SCHOOL OPEN HOUSES 
     Open houses are scheduled at the places and 
dates below: 

     Sacred Heart, Greenwich, Ct., Thursday, October 
18th, 6:00 pm, www.cshgreenwich.org 
 

     The Ursuline School, New Rochelle, New York — 
Saturday, October 27, 12:30—3:30 pm 
www.Ursulinenewrochelle.org or 914-500-6227. 
 

     Archbishop Stepinac High School, White Plains, NY, 
Sunday, October 28, 1:00 and 2:00 pm, 
www.stepinac.org  
 

    Fordham Preparatory School, Bronx, NY —Sunday, 
October 28, 1:00—4:00 pm, fordhamprep.org/
admissions. 

 VETERANS DAY MASS 
     St. Augustine Church will be dedicating 
the 9:00 am Mass on Sunday November 11th 

to Veterans as well as those currently serving in the mil-
itary. If you have a loved one, friend, and or family 
member who you would like included and mentioned 
during this Mass, please call the rectory, 914-834-1220 
or email abetkowski@staugustineny.org. The parish ap-
preciates their service. 

REDIRECT CHRISTMAS 
     ReDirect Christmas is an over 40 year tradition 
at St Augustine where one or two charitable pro-

jects are chosen each year. During the holiday season, 
people can donate to these organizations in a person’s 
name to give as a Christmas gift instead of a traditional 
store bought gift.  
     ReDirect Christmas Nomination Forms are available in 
the entrance to the church and in the porch in front of 
the rectory. Please complete the form including a short 
narrative describing why your charitable organization/
project should be selected for the ReDirect Christmas pro-
gram. Nominations can be dropped off at the rectory, 
placed in the collection basket or left at the entrance of 
the church.    

Nominations due by Sunday, November 4th.   

CONGRATULATIONS TO  
DEACON BOB 

     Deacon Bob Gontcharuk will be celebrating 
the 25th anniversary of his ordination to the Deaconite 
on November 20, 2018. His anniversary will be celebrat-
ed at the 12:00 noon Mass on Sunday, November 11th. 
Please join us to congratulate Deacon Bob on his service 
and vocation.  

ST. AUGUSTINE ANNUAL 

BLOOD DRIVE 

Sunday, November 18th, 9:30 am—мΥол pm  
     Mark your calendars for our annual Blood Drive in 
memory of Joe Vandernoot. Volunteers are needed . . . 
Not only to give blood (it only takes an hour) but also to 
help on the day of the drive and/or bring baked goods 
for donors. Please contact Steve Piccone 
at steve@piccone.com or call 834-1165. Thank you in 
advance for providing the gift of life. 

http://www.staugustineny.org/register
mailto:steve@piccone.com

